
 
 

Hopedale 
Zoning Board of Appeals 
Reorganization Meeting  

March 11, 2021 
 

 
In the absence of an active chairman, Mary Arcudi, the ZBA secretary called the meeting to 
order on March 11, 2021 at 6:30 pm.  This meeting was streamed live on Town Hall Stream and 
via Zoom.  The public was invited on the posted agenda at the Town Hall and on the Town of 
Hopedale website.  
 
Members that were present:   Christopher Hodgens 
      Lou Costanza 
       Sandra Biagetti 
Member that was absent:   Nick Alexander 
 
Secretary and Alternate:   Mary Arcudi 
 
 
Meeting Details: 
The board expressed its gratitude to Steve Gallagher who recently retired from the ZBA who 
was a member and chairman of the Zoning Board of Appeals for over 25 years.   
 
After a brief discussion, Lou Costanza made a motion to appoint Chris Hodgens as the new 
chairman of the Zoning Board of Appeals affective immediately.  Sandra Biagetti seconded 
the motion and all were in favor. 
 
Chris Hodgens shared details regarding his proposed changes to the Hopedale Zoning 
Bylaws in Section 1 under the title of “Purpose”.  It was agreed that the board would review 
the current language and the proposed language and discuss this at a future meeting. 
 
 
Motion to adjourn was made a 6:54 pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mary Arcudi 
ZBA Secretary 
 
 


